United States of America

FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20580

Ginger McCall
EPIC
1718 Connecticuit Ave, NW, Suite 200 JAN 17 2013
Washington, DC 20009
Re:  FOIA-2013-00302
Google

Dear Ms. McCall:

This is in response to your request dated January 04, 2013 under the Freedom of
Information Act seeking access to “All communications including but not limited to e-mail,
letters, analyses, talking points, and memos, between the White House and the FTC regarding the
Commission’s antitrust inquiry into Google.” In accordance with the FOIA and agency policy,
we have searched our records, as of January 04, 2013, the date we received your request in our
FOIA office. Our search of the FTC’s records did not identify any record that would respond to
your request.

Your request for a fee waiver is moot because we did not incur any fees in processing
your request. Your request for expedited processing is moot because we are responding in full
within the statutory time frame for determining expedited processing.

If you are not satistied with this response to your request, you may appeal by writing to
Freedom of Information Act Appeal, Office of the General Counsel, Federal Trade Commission,
600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington D.C. 20580, or by facsimile at (202) 326-2477
within 30 days of the date of this letter. Please enclose a copy of your original request and a
copy of this response.

If you have any questions about the way we handled your request or about the FOIA
regulations or procedures, please contact Julian Chender at (202) 326-2631.

Dione J. Stearns
Assistant General Counsel



